
 

 
To:  School Board 
  William Gronseth, Superintendent 
 
From:  Douglas A. Hasler, CFO  
 
Date:   April 12, 2018 
 
Re:  Group Medical Premium Renewal 
 

 
 
Human Resources staff and I attended a presentation of our group medical premium 
renewal for fiscal year 2019 by Shawn Byrne, representing Innovo Benefits 
Administration on March 28th.  Innovo administers the Public Employees Insurance 
Program (“PEIP”) of which Duluth Public Schools and approximately 250 other 
Minnesota public employers are participants.  Effective for July 2018, our insurance 
premiums will be increasing by 4.5%. 
 
I am including a copy of Mr. Byrne’s Power Point presentation for your reference. 
 
I hope that this information is helpful to you. 
 
 
 


